

June 8,2023
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for June 8,2023 was called to order at 10:30AM at the Municipal Building by Matt McSparren, Chairman. This meeting was tape recorded for the purpose of writing these minutes.
· ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS:   Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Eric Heil (Township Manager), Ted Williams (Roadmaster), Mike Erwin (Utility Supervisor),and Regina Deloe (Code Enforcement/Zoning). Guests were recorded in the attendance book.
· PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
· ADOPTION OF AGENDA – Bob Betzold made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold- yes, Fred Buckholtz-absent).
1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR 5.25.23– Matt McSparren asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes of the May 25,2023 meeting. Being none, Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Bob Betzold, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-absent). 
2.   EXPENDITURES – Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Fred Buckholtz. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold - yes, Fred Buckholtz-absent).
       3.    STAFF REPORTS/ACTION ITEMS ON AGENDA
       Road Master –Ted Williams - Crew performed the following work: 11 days working on tennis / basketball             court resurfacing; swept the bike trail; 2 days sweeping intersections; removed beaver dam from Zacherl Rd            bridge 2 times; preparing to tar and chip; a couple of days mowing roads but mower is now not working due to        mechanical issue. 

       Utility Supervisor – Mike R Erwin - Reported the following: water usage is up with the dry weather;            repaired leaks on Gilmore Dr and Conrad Ave; finished repairs to PA Ave plant required by the DEP;       received a sewage pump which was out for warranty repair; did some weed control around fire                   hydrants; did some yard repairs from previous work.  

       Zoning/Code Enforcement – Regina Deloe reported for the month of May 2023 issued 14 zoning                permits for a total improvement value of $2,360,653.00. Collected $634.61 in permit fees.                          Improvement value included the Mall Water Treatment Plant upgrade, 3 signs, 1 new home, and                various other smaller projects such as additions, deck, pole barn, sheds, garage, and fence. 

       Township Manager –  Eric Heil reported: Second quote for bridge steel was received from Williams                       construction – beams $28,927.50, open grid deck number 1 $36,052.50, open grid deck option number 2 -                $32,257.50. Add has been run in Derrick for road crew worker. Reminder that CDBG public hearing is at 6:45         PM on June 22nd, and that the public hearing for the fowl ordinance will be during the meeting on June 22nd,            2023, and that an adoption vote will be held following the public hearing. 

Action Items

1.  Home Depot Assessment Appeal; Board was presented with a stipulation for the assessed value of the Home Depot property. The Township solicitor recommended that it be approved. Attorney’s representing the CASD, Township, and Home Depot have agreed to stipulate the fair market value as $5,136,000 and assessed value $3,749,280 for tax years 2022, 2023, and beyond. Motion to approve made by Matt McSparren, second by Bob Betzold, ( Matt McSparren -yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz -absent) motion passed. 
2. Board was presented with a request from Cranberry Fireworks Committee for sponsorship of the annual Cranberry Fireworks. Motion to donate $500 made by Matt McSparren, second by Bob Betzold, (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-absent) motion passed. 
3.Township Resident Mr. Randy Spencer spoke and asked for clarification on a previously approved conditional use. Mr. Spencer read wording from the Finding of Fact from page 2 number 13; page 7 number 42b; there was then some discussion, and it was agreed that what had been read was junkyard requirements and what codes they were from; Mr. Spencer then read wording from page 9 under Decision number 3; and some discussion occurred; Mr. Spencer asked for clarification on where he is required to have fencing. Spencer was informed by Township Manager that he will receive a letter after consultation with the law firm who represented the township during the conditional use and with the board. There was additional discussion with Mr. Spencer describing why he is requesting clarification, and he was informed that he will have to submit everything required by Junkyard Ordinance with his application. Mr. Spencer was again told he would receive a letter. 
3. PUBLIC COMMENTS –
              Randy Bartley from the Derrick asked a few questions to clarify items discussed in the meeting: Meadow                 Church Bridge; Mall Water Plant project; the Spencer conditional use and junkyard during which Mr.                       Spencer asked Bartley that the proposed junkyard address be not published due to prior thefts and that he                 must move vehicles to the new spot which may draw people who may steal catalytic converters. 
6. COMMENTS FROM MEMBERS-NONE
The meeting was adjourned at 11:02AM with a motion by Matt McSparren.  Seconded by Bob Betzold. (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-absent)  The next meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be June 22, 2023, at 7:00PM.
ATTEST
Eric Heil
Township Manager 

